TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

February 6, 2018
  APPROVED MINUTES

The Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, February 6, 2018 at 6:00 P.M. 

Present: Mark Barmasse, John Suprono, Peter Villa, Kerry Comisky and Mike Filanda
Not Present: David Hitchcock
Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator 

1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. and welcomed Mike Filanda as a new WPCA board member. 
2. Approval of Minutes

A. Regular Meeting of December 5, 2017
Mrs. Comisky made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Mr. Villa.  Vote 5-0 Motion Passed. 

3. Public Remarks 

None
4. Review of Correspondence
None
5. Committee Reports

A. Joint Facilities Committee
Mr. Smith reported on the January 16th Joint Facilities meeting with the primary topic of discussion being the Joint Facilities 2018/2019 budget review. Once the Joint Facilities has an approved the budget, it will be shared with the WPCA.    

B. Operations, Management & Budget
1) Budget Status FY 2017/18
Mr. Smith reported that there were no unexpected expenditures since the last meeting. Revenue collection is in line to date with the exception of water revenue which commonly runs a month behind. (Copies distributed and made part of these minutes).Mr. Smith noted that there will be a bill coming from Blake Equip. for approx. $20k for Royal Oaks WS for replacing all the valves on the green sand filters.  Opposed to reusing the existing valves as originally planned it was decided to replace them with Clack 3 way programmable valves which increased the original budget of $15k by $5K. 

Mr. Filanda asked about a budget item for the replacement of the carbon and green sand filters for Town Center WS which are coming on ten years old. Mr. Smith will look at adding it on the WPCA future budget. 
C. Public Water Systems
1) Village Center Water System Operations

System has been running well. Potassium Carbonate is now being added to the water. The alkalinity was down to 50ppm which is causing the internal copper piping to get corroded and is continuously being replaced
2) Royal Oaks Water System Operations
    Since all the updates the water system has been running very well. 

3) Hampton Woods Water System
    No changes have been made that are affecting the WPCA at this time, 

The water system is still being run by an outside company, also the             developer is looking at possible zoning changes to allow for apartment buildings which could potentially affect both the water and sewer systems in the future. 
4) Municipal Water System Update 

Mr. Smith gave a report on the Town Council meeting where they were presented the Tighe and Bond report. Specifically addressing the requested Route 66 corridor scenario (based on a cost of $16M) and providing the WDTF recommendation to re-address the water supply at Cobalt Landing or connect to MDC via Portland. 

The Town Manager along with the Town Council Chairperson asked about the possibility of using the Pinebrook aquifer as an additional water source. Mr. Smith will research the aquafer and follow up with them at the next Town Council meeting.
D. Sewer Development
1) Hampton Woods Sewer System

     SCADA Mission system is being installed.
2)  Portland Sewer Commission 

     No changes at this time.
6. Old Business, Discussion/Action-
No new business
7. New Business, Discussion/Action
Three of the plant operators passed their state certification exams earning an Operator II, Operator III and an Operator IV. 
8. Adjournment 
Mr. Villa made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mr. Suprono and unanimously carried; the meeting was adjourned at 7:18 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Linda B Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority on  March 6th, 2018.
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